
May 8, 1981 LR 79

consider that action. I think we might also have a better 
understanding, since we have decided not to have a public 
hearing, that just what an effective tool this...the Presi­
dent’s Economic Recovery Program will be in terms of stop­
ping inflation. I am curious the effects the Kemp-Roth- 
Reagan tax plan will have in terms of balancing the budget. 
The fact the resolution, as I understand it, urges balancing 
the budget in the last year of the present administration.
Now frankly I was hopeful of a little more swift action 
especially with all the budget cuts, et cetera, that we 
have been experiencing. Now I think the mistake is to urge 
this Legislature to adopt a resolution, especially when 
Senator Hefner who says he is not bogging down the session, 
says it already affects... the Congressmen have already indi­
cated to him at the time that they are in favor of the 
President's Economic Recovery Program. So he brings to us, 
this body, a resolution that is not going to affect the 
Congressmen, our Congressmen, one little bit. I doubt very 
much that it will affect the President since he proposed the 
program so what can we expect here other than the fact that 
Senator Hefner feels he wants to be a part of this big thing 
and brings the resolution to be discussed on the floor 
knowing full well It has no effect and will have no effect 
on our Congressional delegation. So I think that this debate 
can rage with a great deal more enthusiasm and a great deal 
more freedom when we don't have the pressing business that 
we have today. I think that time would be the last day of 
the session and so I urge the adoption of the resolution.
Mr. President, I would ask for a Call of the House before 
my motion is voted upon.

SENATOR CLARK: A Call of the House has been requested. All
those in favor of a Call of the House vote aye, opposed no. 
Have you all voted? Voting no.

CLERK: Senator Clark voting no.

SENATOR CLARK: Have you all voted? Record the vote.

CLERK: 14 ayes, 17 nays to go under Call, Mr. President.

SENATOR CLARK: The House is not under Call. The question
before the House is the adoption of the Newell amendment to 
lay the resolution over until the last day. Is that proper?

SENATOR NEWELL: Until the last day of the session, that is
correct.

SENATOR CLARK: Yes. All those in favor vote aye, all those
opposed vote nay.
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